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Dear Friends, 

We had a blessed Advent and Christmas season ς thank you to all who made this season so 
meaningful. 

Please continue to pray for the Pastor Nominating Committee. They will be working hard for 
the next several months to listen to the Holy Spirit as you seek your next pastor.   

L ǿŀǎ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŀ ƎǳŜǎǘ Ŝǎǎŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ bŜǿ ¸ƻǊƪ ¢ƛƳŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΦ  Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘ ά²hy Jesus 
[ƻǾŜŘ CǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇέ ōȅ tŜǘŜǊ ²ŜƘƴŜǊΦ  Lǘ ŦƻŎǳǎŜǎ ƛƴ ǇŀǊǘ ƻƴ WŜǎǳǎΩ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎ ƛƴ 
ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘŜǊ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎƻǎǇŜƭ ƻŦ WƻƘƴ ǿƘŜƴ WŜǎǳǎ ǎŀȅǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ Ƙƛǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ  IŜǊŜΩǎ ŀƴ 
extensive quote from that article:  
Scott Dudley, senior pastor at Bellevue Presbyterian Church in Bellevue, Wash., pointed out to me 
ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŎƘŀƴƎŜ ƛƴ WƻƘƴ ǊŜǾŜŀƭŜŘ DƻŘΩǎ ǊŀŘƛŎŀƭ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƎǊŀŎŜΦ ά¸ƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŜȄǇŜŎǘ DƻŘ ǘƻ ōŜŦǊƛŜƴŘ 
worthy people, educated people, brave people, or, at bare minimum, moral peƻǇƭŜΣέ ƘŜ ǘƻƭŘ ƳŜΦ .ǳǘ 
instead, Jesus chose to be his followers the uneducated (several fishermen), the reviled (Matthew, a 
tax collector for the hated Roman regime), a person who would deny him (Peter) and even betray 
him (Judas). Access to the divine is no longer the province of a special caste of influential, privileged 
people. And what Jesus did in the process is profoundly alter the understanding of the power 
dynamic between God and mortals. 
άtƻǿŜǊ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘŜ ƭƻǾŜΣέ tŀǎǘƻǊ 5ǳŘƭŜȅ ǘƻƭŘ ƳŜΦ άtƻǿŜǊ Ŏan generate obedience, fear, awe, 
grudging submission τ ōǳǘ ƴƻǘ ƭƻǾŜΦ ¢ƘŜ DƻŘ ǿƘƻ ŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƻ ǳǎ ƛƴ WŜǎǳǎ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ƎǊǳŘƎƛƴƎ 
submission; he wants us to love him and be loved by him. He wants relationship, including 
friendship, and so he came in vulnerabiliǘȅΣ ƴƻǘ ƛƴ ǇƻǿŜǊΦέ 
L ŀƳ ƳƻǾŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴŜ άǇƻǿŜǊ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘŜ ƭƻǾŜΦέ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ ǘƛƳŜ ōƻǘƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ 
ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΦ  Iƻǿ Řƻ ǿŜΣ ŀǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜǊǎ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎΣ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘŜ ƭƻǾŜΚ  [ŜǘΩǎ ǇƻƴŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀȅ ƻǾŜǊ 
that question as we begin this new year.  Peace, Krista 
 

 
New Adult Sunday School Class begins January 8: The Church and Social Media 
In this Sunday School Class we will look at the issue of social media and the church.  We will look at 
why churches use social media, what our web site and facebook page currently communicate about 
us, and how we might move forward in our use of social media.  We will meet in classroom 8. Join 
us at 9am. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
FPCLVKS TO HOST PRESBYTERY WIDE YOUTH EVENT ON MARTIN LUTHER KING DAY. 

Heartland Presbytery has asked FPCLVKS to host the Presbytery wide youth event on Monday, 
January 16.  Heartland Presbytery youth will gather in our fellowship hall for a service project and 
worship.  See the schedule below. 
 

 

Day of Service and Youth Tubing Event 
Monday, January 16, 2023 

We hope the youth of Heartland Presbytery and their adults will join us 
for our Heartland Presbytery Winter Youth Event 2023!  We will begin 
our time together with mixers, worship, a service project, and lunch at 
First Presbyterian Church in Leavenworth, Kansas.  We will conclude 

our time together with tubing fun at Snow Creek Ski Area. 
Here is a look at our time together: 

10am - Check-In @ First Presbyterian Church, Leavenworth 
10am - 10:30am Icebreakers, etc.. 

10:30am - 11:45am - Service Project 
11:45am - MLK Program 

Noon - Lunch 
1pm - Leave for Snow Creek & "Service/Lunch Only" participants depart 

2pm - 4pm - Tubing 
4pm - Depart Snow Creek 

 
Participants are responsible for their own transportation to and from 

First Presbyterian, Leavenworth 407 Walnut St, Leavenworth, KS 
66048 AND Snow Creek 1 Snow Creek Drive, Weston, MO 64098.  

 
Churches are responsible for the liability of the youth that they are 

sponsoring to this event.  Please make sure that you have all of your 
necessary forms collected. 

-Annual Congregational meeting will take place immediately after worship on Sunday, January 29.  
Look for the annual report about a week in advance. 
 
-Please pray for the Pastor Nominating Committee 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.bing.com/local?lid=YN317x6156521&id=YN317x6156521&q=First+Presbyterian+Church&name=First+Presbyterian+Church&cp=39.31365966796875%7e-94.91317749023438&ppois=39.31365966796875_-94.91317749023438_First+Presbyterian+Church
https://www.bing.com/local?lid=YN317x6156521&id=YN317x6156521&q=First+Presbyterian+Church&name=First+Presbyterian+Church&cp=39.31365966796875%7e-94.91317749023438&ppois=39.31365966796875_-94.91317749023438_First+Presbyterian+Church
https://www.bing.com/maps?&cp=39.46791~-94.981251&lvl=16&osid=0fc87f39-fe43-404f-8a9b-b1559052cedb&imgid=c7547f71-f14f-4647-bf63-7da5ce63bc17&v=2&sV=2&form=S00027


Be part of the miracle 

Cover the World with Blankets 

"Love never fails."  - 1 Corinthians 13:8 
When difficult times happen, a kind and loving response can make all the difference. 
¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘȅ ǘƘŜ /²{ .ƭŀƴƪŜǘǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǿŀǎ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘτto give a kind, loving and tangible 
response to someone facing a difficult time, reminding them that they are not alone. 

Through the generosity of CWS partner organizations, congregations and individual 
supporters, our most vulnerable neighbors around the world can feel safe and keep 
warm with fresh linens and clean sleeping quarters. 

When our neighbors are in need, even $10 for a single blanket goes a long way.  
Blanket Sunday comes early at FPC this year.  Please be generous on January 8th as we 
collect for this worthy project.  In 2022 you donated $520.  Thank you for doing your 
part to Blanket the World with Love. 
Sponsored by PWC 
 

ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 
     The annual congregational meeting for 2023 will take place Sunday, January 29 immediately 
following the morning worship service.  
     The meeting will give members of the congregation a chance to ask questions about the 
operation of the church during 2022, a year during which we witnessed the arrival of our interim 
pastor, the Rev. Dr. Krista Kiger, and the eventual formation of a Pastor Nominating Committee.  
     Two items of business members of the church will need to dispense with are the proposed 
approval of the pastor's Terms of Call for 2023 and the election of the Nominating Committee for 
2023.  
     Copies of the various committee reports, the Pastor's Report, the Clerk of Session Report, the 
Treasurer's Report, other reports, and the minutes of congregational meetings will be available for 
viewing later this month in advance of the annual congregational meeting. I would encourage you 
to secure a copy as soon as you can and review it at your convenience prior to the meeting. I also 
would encourage you to be present for the meeting and prepared to take up the business at hand 
with the help of your fellow congregants. Thank you!  
 

Rick Nichols, Clerk of Session  
 
 
 
 
 



TIME AND TALENTS 
     In January the Faithful Discipleship Committee will be conducting a Time and Talents survey 
involving members and friends of the church. It also will be making copies of a new Time and 
Talents brochure available to congregants.  
     I hope you will take advantage of the opportunity to complete the survey so that individuals who 
are willing to give of their time and talents in support of the work of the church can be plugged into 
one or more of the available ministry slots as soon as possible.  
     So please pick up a copy of the brochure and a copy of the survey, then fill out the survey at your 
convenience and return it to the church office.  
     The survey is similar to the one that was conducted in 2019 by the Faithful Discipleship 
Committee. That survey was very helpful in generating valuable information that was used to help 
put members and friends of the service into positions of service where real needs could be met in a 
timely manner.  
 

Rick Nichols, Moderator, Faithful Discipleship Committee  
 
 

HAPPY IS ON THE WAY! 
     Members and friends of the church contributed a total of $815 to the Christmas Joy Offering last 
month, money that will be used by the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) to assist past and present 
workers with the larger church who are struggling financially as well as future leaders of the church 
who are currently receiving an education at either Menaul School in Albuquerque, N.M., 
Presbyterian Pan American School in Kingsville, Texas, or Stillman College in Tuscaloosa, Ala.  
     I continue to be impressed by the overall generosity of members and friends of this church, and 
on behalf of the rest of the Faithful Discipleship Committee, I want to thank those of you who gave 
a portion of your treasure to support the Christmas Joy Offering. You have made a difference in the 
lives of at least two individuals, one a past or present church worker (50 percent of the offering 
goes to this group) and the other a future church leader (the other 50 percent goes to this group). 
May God bless you for your gift during the Season of Giving!  
 
Rick Nichols, Moderator, Faithful Discipleship Committee  
 

FOOD FOR THE HUNGRY! 
     During the lovely Christmas Eve service held in the sanctuary, members and friends of the church 
donated a total of $395 to provide for the purchase of items that will eventually end up in Jenna's 
Little Food Pantry near the southeast corner of the building. In addition, some food items for the 
pantry were brought forward during the offering and placed in front of the beautiful Chrismon tree 
there. Thank you for helping feed the homeless and food insecure in the Leavenworth-Lansing 
area!!!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Bats in Search of a Belfry? 
     As many of you may already know, the church has had some uninvited "guests" in recent months 
in the form of bats that have entered the building through some opening and then proceeded to 
ultimately make their presence known. One bat even had the "nerve" to "crash" a meeting of the 
Session as it was attending to church business in Fellowship Hall one evening. That was an 
interesting experience to watch the poor little creature circle the room a couple of times before 
disappearing into the kitchen.  
     Anyway, if you happen to see a bat flying around the church, please let one of the custodians 
(Riley during the week and Jim on the weekend) know, and if you come across a dead or injured 
bat, please don't handle it with your bare hands or even a paper towel but instead please let either 
Riley or Jim know about it so that the appropriate action can be taken.  
     It's too bad the church no longer has the picturesque bell tower that once occupied a spot along 
the east side of the church. Otherwise, we might be able to redirect these bats to the belfry in the 
hope that they would feel more at home there and in time would come to love the sound of chimes 
ringing out the melodies of some of the great hymns from the past.  
        
 
 
 
 
      

 
 

Concert pictures submitted by Rick Nichols 

 
 

 

 

 



Left picture submitted by Sally Azbill-

Progressive Dinner 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Below is Christmas Eve Choir 

Picture submitted by Linda Barry

 



 

 

Nativity Scene donated by Steve Finch was displayed by the main door.  Picture 
submitted by Jim/Lorna Mathison 

Following pictures submitted by Jerry Bowman.  We are currently stationed in Naples Italy 
with joint forces command Naples Italy , part of NATO. We have traveled this Christmas to 
Budapest, Hungary and are now traveling with JerryΩs brother (Garret Bowman) and his 
family (Katie, Wesley and Milo Bowman). We are currently in Munich Germany, and the 
photos are from Innsbruck Austria and Bolzano Italy. We have been traveling on train since 
a little before Christmas. We are returning to the US in summer 2023 to DC in the capital 
area. We miss our church and wish everyone a blessed new year!  

 



 

 
 


